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Brat Fry January 28, 2021
UAW Local 833 retirees frying out!  These gentlemen spent the early morning hours into the darkness of the day frying![image: image4.jpg]


 A shoutout to retirees Larry Gray, Jim Gabrisch, Dave Billmann, Ron Keefe, Tim Nachtwey, Don Otto, Rufino Martinez, Jr., Scott Wagner, Dave Strohschoen, and Ginger Ivio for helping with the brat fry.   Thank you to the Chief Stewards and Stewards for their help! Thank you to all who made a purchase and to everyone who helped out!!!
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It was a very successful “Brat Fry” resulting in thirteen $500 scholarships.  At times things were very hectic!  Your patience was very much appreciated!!!  
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Tim Tayloe

President’s Report

To all Union members starting next week we will be doing smaller Union meetings, one division at a time.  Next week, we start with maintenance.  We are having many issues in skilled trades.  If you are a skilled trades Union member make all efforts to be at the meetings.
     All other divisions, watch the bulletin boards for your time or ask your chief steward or steward.

     Most divisions are busy.  Some have a part shortage so it seems slow, but watch out when parts show up.  Be ready for overtime!

     There are many open jobs now going to the street.  Kohler is hiring.  If you know someone who needs a job have them apply online.

     Let’s talk safety.  I want everyone to think safety.  We all had some kind of training.  If you see something unsafe please report it.  The more we talk about safety, the less we talk about accidents.

     One last thing, we as Union members build and make a quality product.  Do the best at your job to put out a quality product.  Quality leaves a lasting impression.  Union people do it best!  Be proud to be a Union member.  We stand together as one.  We are Union.  Don’t forget if one has a problem we all have a problem.
     Thank you to all who participated in the Brat Fry!  It was a huge success!
Did You Know

HSA Information

Manufacturing associates from Kohler, WI did not have a health savings account (HSA) or flexible spending account (FSA) deduction on the January 8, 2021 paycheck. The deductions were not taken on the January 8, 2021, payday as they were added with an incorrect date.
      On the January 22, 2021 paycheck there were a number of associates that either did not have an HSA deduction on their paycheck or had a different value deduction than on their confirmation statement.  Benefit Express is completing an audit of HSA elections and deductions to date.
     On the February 5, 2021 paycheck, there still seems to be an issue with the HSA deduction.  Benefit Express is aware there is still an issue.  If you have a question about your HSA, please call Corporate HR at Kohler, extension 74900.  
    For associates with HSA election, please note that they can change their contribution amounts at any time by  logging into 
mykohlerbenefits.com, clicking “Life Events” and then “Enroll” for the life event entitled Health Savings Account Change. Associates may also designate specific contribution amounts to be made on specific paychecks, if desired. 
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Scholarship Forms are due March 22, 2021
It’s that time of year again!!! There are scholarships available to any eligible dependent of a retired or active Local 833 member.  These scholarships are for High School graduates or dependents that are already in college. 

     Also, there are 7 UAW CAP scholarships available. These scholarships are open to all surrounding UAW member’s eligible dependents. Six of these scholarships are for high school graduates & one is for a student already enrolled in UW Sheboygan.  

     Applications are available in their high school guidance office, in plant and at Emil Mazey Hall.
     If all requirements of the application are not met, the application will be denied. 

*The applicant must be the member’s child, step-child or legal dependent in order to be eligible*
Did You Know??
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Dave Strohschoen Union Label 
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You can support fellow Union members by choosing to use Tidy Cats cat litter?  Tidy Cats litter is a product of the Purina Pet Care line, with their headquarters located in St. Louis, Missouri.  Purina Pet Care prides itself with the fact that 99% of its pet products are produced in U.S. factories.  They also take pride in the fact that 35,000 quality checks are performed in these factories each day and 24% of the electricity used in the manufacturing process comes from renewable energy.  The factory that produces Tidy Cats litter is located in Bloomfield, Missouri and employs approximately 225 members of International Association of Machinists and Aerospace Workers Local 1345.  The 500,000 square foot factory was opened in 1976 and became a litter factory in 1995.  Unique to the Bloomfield factory is the overhead bridge that allows full pallets of finished projects to be conveyed to the nearby distribution center.  The hard-working members of IAM 1345 produce the traditional non-clumping litter sold in the bright yellow bags.  

     The next time you need to purchase cat litter whether it’s for your cat, to clean-up a mess in the garage or get some extra traction on a snowy day, choose Tidy Cats and by doing so you will be supporting Union jobs and fellow Union brothers and sisters.       

What’s new?

Onsite Behavioral Health Services

Available onsite beginning February 10, 2021, located on the Kohler, Wisconsin campus in the HR/Law Building, provided in partnership with Prevea Health.  The onsite appointments are available only to Kohler associates. If one of your family members is in need of care for their mental health, encourage them to call Kohler’s Employee Assistance Program at 800-980-6896 and schedule an appointment at Prevea Kohler Health Center (920-783-3150) or with another provider of behavioral health services. 

     To schedule your onsite appointment with Paula Jakubowski, licensed professional counselor and clinical abuse counselor at Prevea Health: 

1. Call Kohler’s Employee Assistance Program (EAP) at 800-980-6896.  (As part of the EAP benefit, you have access to six free behavioral health counseling sessions per issue, per year.  After a brief consultation, you will be provided an authorization code for your six free sessions.

2. Contact Prevea at (920) 458-5557 to schedule an appointment.  (Share your authorization code to ensure your first six visits are free.  Complete and submit requested paperwork from Prevea in advance of your first appointment.)

3. Arrive for your appointment on the first floor of the HR/Law building. 
     Kohler encourages you to take advantage of onsite counseling at a time that works best for you before or after your shift. As with any healthcare appointment, speak with your supervisor or HR in advance to discuss unpaid time off if you will be scheduling an appointment that overlaps with your work shift.
Did You Know
If you collected Wisconsin Unemployment in 2020 the 1099-G income tax statements for 2020 are now available online. If you received unemployment, your tax statement is called form 1099-G, not form W-2.
     All unemployment benefits including Federal Pandemic Unemployment Compensation (FPUC), Pandemic Unemployment Assistance (PUA), Pandemic Emergency Unemployment Compensation (PEUC), Lost Wages Assistance (LWA) and Extended Benefits (EB) are taxable income.

     To view and print your current or previous year 1099-G tax forms online, logon to the online benefits service’s website:
· my.unemployment.wisconsin.gov
     Log on using your username and password, then go to the "Unemployment Services" menu to access your 1099-G tax forms. If you have questions about your user name and password, see the frequently asked questions for accessing online benefit services.  If you have questions about your 1099-G call (608) 266-2999.
[image: image11.jpg]



In memory of the Brothers & Sisters we          have lost: John Schmidt, Ronald Schroeder, Gene Goll, Robert Reseburg, Philip Gorman, Ronald Rach
